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*Interclubs: Steve Rubin  

 

*Membership: Carlene Laseter 

*Newsletter/Website: 
                   Scott Youngberg 
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Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 45 Years of Service 

     Visit our Website: 
  www.delraybeachkiwanis-  
           sunrise.org 

 

   Our program on 

February 27th was 

presented by Roxanne 

Jacobs, the Executive 

Director of Grandma’s 

Place, Inc. 

   Grandma’s Place 

accepts physically and 

emotionally 

compromised children from 

birth to 12-years-old who 

have been removed from 

their own homes because 

of abuse or neglect. They 

contract with ChildNet to provide 24 

hour/seven days a week, 365 days a 

year care, with wake staff around the 

clock for these children and assume 

responsibility for their safety and well 

being while in the program. 

   The agency provides shelter, food, 

clothing, as well as constant 

supervision, transportation, school 

supplies, personal items and 

incidentals for each child at their 

residential community in Royal Palm 

Beach. They make each child feel safe, 

comfortable and loved. Their 

professional staff works with 

the child’s caseworker, 

guardian ad litem, therapists, 

and families toward a case 

plan for reunification. When 

reunification isn’t possible, they work 

with other agencies to assist with 

finding a suitable foster or adoptive 

home.    For more information, go to 

www.grandmasplacepb.org. 

Breaking The Cycle of Homlessness 

  Calvin Phillips, Director of Housing 

of the Lord’s Place, presented the 

program on February 20th. For more 

than 30 years, The Lord’s Place has 

continued to provide cutting edge 

services to the homeless population of 

Palm Beach County. Their continued 

commitment to the homeless 

community has changed the lives of 

countless men, women and children 

who have gone on to be 

everything they ever 

dreamed they could be, 

and most importantly, self-

sufficient. 

   The Lord's Place is a 

nonprofit, non-sectarian, 

501(c)3 organization that 

has been changing the lives of 

homeless families and individuals in 

Palm Beach County for over 30-years. 

They are committed to breaking the 

cycle of homelessness with programs 

and services that include COMMUNITY 

ENGAGEMENT, SUPPORTIVE 

HOUSING and JOB TRAINING & 

EMPLOYMENT.  

   During the past year, they served 

over 1,565 men, women and children. 

By the end of the year, 92% were no 

longer homeless. This past year, they 

also helped 133 formerly 

homeless men and women gain 

job skills and helped place 88 in 

jobs with local employers. Their 

success over the years is due 

to an unwavering commitment 

to their clients and an approach 

that balances compassion and 

personal responsibility. Be part of the 

solution. For more information go to 

www.thelordsplace.org. 

Love & Help is available at GrandMa’s 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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    Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                  Upcoming Birthdays:           

                          March 5  - Alberta Rickard  
             March 6  - Bill Morse 

                                March 7  - Mike Salem 
                                March 17 - Sophia Youngberg 
                                 March 21 - Jean Antin 
                                                - Bob Barcinski 

                       Wedding Anniversaries: 
                        March 29 - Lisa Lee 

                    Membership Anniversaries: 
                  March 11  - Regina Sablo, 16 years   

February 7th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:  The meeting tonight was 
Carlene Laseter’s first meeting as President. She was also happy 
that Kentucky beat Florida. Scott Youngberg was happy that Pulte 
Homes was denied a zoning change to build homes on the golf course 
at Cypress Creek. Steve Rubin asked Ezra Krieg if he got a haircut. 
Ezra put a dollar in for Steve’s observance. Ezra also put in for the 
groundbreaking of 6 units of affordable housing in WPB (He’s been 
working on that for over a year now). Peggy Kelleher’s son is 
moving out this week (Third time!). Finally, Jay Alperin, Steve 
Rubin and Dale Morrison are starting a Dementia group as they 
“Don’t remember why they are happy”. 

February 13th Meeting:  Jay Alperin is still trying to remember 
why he’s happy. Larry Schroeder is starting a new job with the Town 

of Manalapan. Doug Martin is celebrating 27 years with the club. 
Scott Youngberg was happy that Kentucky lost last night (Sorry 
Carlene). Bob Barcinski put in for Purdue’s winning ways and his 
granddaughter’s 1st & 3rd in a regional horseshow. Peggy Kelleher 
is happy the AAF football league has started to fix her football 
withdrawal anxiety. Dave Freeburn  put in for his 1 year member 
anniversary and for his son & daughter going on a trip to Ireland. 
Ezra Krieg announced his son Max is turning 21 on Saturday, and he 
is NOT going to PA to crash his birthday party. Reeve Bright said 
“God Bless! My parents never came to my birthdays.” Carlene 
Laseter is going to visit her grandkids over the next 5 days. 

February 20th Meeting:  Jay Alperin still can’t remember. Bob 
Barcinski’s God child had successful heart valve surgery. Doug 
Martin’s granddaughter is graduating high school with an AA degree, 
and she’s going to FSU! YaHoo! (Doug dressed in school colors to 

make the announcement). Speaking of FSU, Scott Youngberg was 
happy they won their 8th game in a row, a school record. Ezra Krieg 
is giving in and is going to PA to see his son where they have 3-5” of 
snow. UGH! Steve Rubin and Reeve Bright put in for Bill 
Szymanski’s 22 years as a member—they both said Who? Larry 
Schroeder and Peggy Kelleher were just happy. Dave Freeburn 
was happy Peggy is happy. 

February 27th Meeting:  We inducted our newest member Bill 
Morse today. Everyone put in welcoming Bill to the club. Jay Alperin 
just forgot (see a pattern here?). Larry Schroeder was happy he 
heard the alarm this morning. Bob Barcinski is still proud of his 
granddaughter’s victories in the horseshow regionals. Bill Morse was 
happy his wife had successful hip operation and happy to be a part of 
our club. Ezra Krieg is going to Helsinki this weekend where it’s a 

balmy 36 degrees. (For someone who doesn’t 

like the cold, he sure visits it a lot). Reeve 
Bright was happy to see 12 members here this 
morning and Carlene Laseter announced St. 
Vincent’s made it through another 
bazaar this year.  Oh! Jay just 
remembered....His grandson just 
received his driver’s license. His 
mother was very nervous as he 
drove them home from the test. 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
    

   Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 
    

       February 7 - Peggy Kelleher 

   February 13 - Doug Martin 

   February 20 - Steve Rubin 

   February 27 - Bill Morse 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 

   Hail! President of the Month! 

         ****** February ****** 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Carlene Laseter 

Here are the scheduled POTM’s. Still need someone for 

August. Want to help? Sign-Up. Easy-Peasy Job ...... 

    March - Gene Sapino 

    April -  Reeve Bright 

    May -  Doug Martin 

    June -  Steve Rubin 

    July -   Alberta Rickard 

    August -  open 

    September -  Ezra Krieg 

             Thank You! 
The final, official results are in! The Delray 

Kiwanis is victorious for the second year in a 

row in the Annual Kiwanis v. Rotary Putt-Putt 

contest. This event raised $600 for a local  

             children’s charity. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES 
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

   

    With everything that has 

happened to you, you can either 

feel sorry for yourself or treat 

what has happened as a gift. 

Everything is either an opportunity to grow or an obstacle 

to keep you from growing. You get to choose. 

                               —- Dr. Wayne W. Dyer 

1) Fact or Crap - The 

Eruption of Mt St Helens 

in 1980 produced no 

casualties. 

2) Fact or Crap - The 

leading cause of house 

fires in the USA is 

burning candles. 

3) Fact or Crap - McDonalds eliminated 

close to 1 million pounds of waste per year 

by making its straws lighter. 

4) Fact or Crap - Napoleon's troops shot 

the nose off the sphinx in Egypt. 

5) Fact or Crap - The statue of liberty's 

framework was made of steel 

6) Fact or Crap - Chocolate can be toxic to 

dogs.  

                 

                 (Answers on Page 9) 

     
  5 ways to make a   

     huge impact  

   in 2019 without  

  being a millionaire 
   When you think of people who outshine others at giving, 

chances are well-known philanthropists like Bill and Melinda 

Gates or Warren Buffet immediately come to mind. With their 

net worth well into the billions, it’s easy to consider them 

among the people who are making the greatest impact. 

   Sure, the Gates and Buffet did top Forbes magazine’s list of 

The 50 Biggest Givers over the years. However, charities 

couldn’t survive if they only relied on donations from the super

-rich. For example, much smaller donations by ordinary 

Americans totaled $410 billion in 2018 - 78 times the amount 

given by the Bill Gates Foundation that same year. Wendy 

Smith points out that statistic in her book “Give a Little: How 

Your Small Donations Can Transform Our World”, stressing 

that donations as small as US$5 can change and save lives. 

   As 2019 gets underway, commit to making a huge impact in 

the lives of people around the world … by starting off small. 

Here are 5 ideas to get you started. 

   1. Make it automatic. As we all know, good intentions can 

fade within a few weeks of us singing “Auld Lang Syne” after 

our New Year celebrations and resolutions. Many 

organizations, including Kiwanis, offer the option of donations 

in credit card installments. 

   2. Employer matching donations. Most of us are familiar 

with the concept of matching donations—when an employer 

makes a charitable gift equal to the amount donated by an 

employee. If your company does not have this option, ask 

your supervisor or human resources department to consider it 

as a benefit. It effectively doubles your charitable giving. 

   3. Friend matching donations. Why not implement the same 

concept with your friends and relatives? For example, if you 

donate US$10, US$25 or US$50 monthly to The Eliminate 

Project, imagine the additional impact you can have by asking 

10 of your friends to match that amount. Your US$10 monthly 

donation amounts to US$1,200, while a US$50 monthly 

donation can generate US$6,000—enough to save or protect 

the lives of nearly 3,500 women and children susceptible to 

tetanus.  

   4. Pair charitable giving with another New Year’s goal. If 

you’re planning to shed a few pounds or give up in smoking in 

2019, devote the funds you normally would spend on sweets, 

fast food or cigarettes to your favorite charity.  

   5. Make a plan. Just like anything else, you may not 

accomplish your charitable giving goals without a strategy. ng 

of the year, commit an hour to studying the causes you are 

committed to supporting. Once you understand the “why” 

behind your donation, you’ll likely be more committed to 

making a difference—and encouraging others to do the same. 

The aspiring psychiatrists were attending their first class on 

emotional extremes. "Just to establish some parameters," 

said the professor to the student from Arkansas, "What is 

the opposite of joy?" "Sadness," said the student. 

And the opposite of depression?" he asked of the young lady 

from Oklahoma. "Elation," said she. 

"And you sir," he said to the young man from Texas, "how 

about the opposite of woe?" The Texan replied, "Sir, I 

believe that would be giddy-up." 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

 March 9   ...... Night Time  

                           “Glo-Ball” 

                        Golf Tournament 

 March 13 ...... Police Appreciation 

                        Breakfast 

 March 30  ..... Feed Palm Beach 

                         County Day 

 April 12 - 14 ... Delray Affair 

                           Fundraiser 

September 14 .... Fall Golf       

                          Tournament 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

3/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, March 7th, at 6:00 pm. 

3/13 Police Appreciation 

3/20  OPEN  

3/27 Operation 120 

4/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, April 4th, at 6:00 pm. 

4/10 Tentative:  Take Stock in Children 

4/17 Tentative: HATT Foundation  

4/24 Ted Hoskinson  

5/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, May 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

5/8 County Commissioner Robert Weinroth 

5/15 Speak Up for Kids 

5/22 OPEN 

5/29 Ryan Boylston 

6/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, June 6th, at 6:00 pm.  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  

     954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

        

        Membership 
                Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

 

               Meet Our Newest  

           Member  

          

                       Bill Morse 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
    Bill was born in Portland, Maine and served in the US 

Air Force from 1963-67, with a year in Vietnam. He 

earned a BS degree from the New York Institute of 

Technology in 1976. Bill has been a practicing accountant 

from 1973 to the present, and has an Enrolled Agent 

license. Bill has worked in New York City in various trust 

divisions and is currently President of Airmont Financial 

Services, Inc. He is also serving as Treasurer of Delray 

Beach Public Library, Encore of PBC and Prepandsports. 

Bill is married to Bonnie and they have two children, Lisa 

& Jeffrey, and two grandchildren, Perry & Alicia. 

                  Welcome Bill! 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

             Doing Good....Feeling Good! 
  

         Remember, This is The Formula:    
   Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.      

           Share it with others. Live it.  

Fred got home from his Sunday round of golf later 

than normal and very tired. "Bad day at the 

course?" his wife asked.   

 

"Everything was going fine," he said. "Then Harry 

had a heart attack and died on the 10th tee."   

 

"Oh, that's awful!"   

 

"You're not kidding. For the whole back nine it was 

hit the ball, drag Harry, hit the ball, drag Harry." 
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On February 11th, our club presented 

the 2019 Spring Terrific Kids Awards to 

over 150 deserving students at Orchard 

View Elementary. The kids received 

medals, a certificate, bumper sticker and 

raffle ticket for the prize drawing of 30 
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Don't skip breakfast 

    
   Not hungry first thing in 

the morning? Pushed for 

time? Trying to lose 

weight? There are many 

calorie-counted treats that will tempt you to rediscover 

the pleasure of breakfast. From energy-boosting "apple 

pie" porridge and protein-packed scrambled eggs, to a 

nutrient-rich green smoothie and granola bars, there's 

something for everyone. 

   "Creating the habit of eating in the morning is 

something you can build towards," says dietitian Alison 

Hornby. "Start off with a light bite, such as a piece of 

fruit or a low-fat yoghurt. "After a while, your morning 

appetite will naturally increase and you'll probably find 

you eat less throughout the day, including snacks." 

   Research suggests people who eat breakfast are 

slimmer because they tend to eat less during the day, 

especially high-calorie snacks. If you're short on time in 

the morning, think about ways of gaining time by 

keeping your breakfast choice simple, either by waking 

up 10 minutes earlier or getting other chores out of the 

way ahead of time. 

   

  The “Golden” 

Years …  

   

You know you're getting 
older when... 
 

... Everything that works hurts,  

    and what doesn't hurt doesn't  

     work.  

 

.... You feel like the morning after, and you haven't been  

       anywhere.  

 

Your little black book only contains names ending in M.D.  

 

.... Your children are beginning to look middle-aged.  

 

.... Your mind makes contracts your body can't keep.  

 

.... You look forward to a dull evening.  

 

.... Your knees buckle and your belt won't.  

 

.... Your back goes out more than you do.  

 

.... You know all the answers, but nobody asks the  

      questions. 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
           

                                         Don’t Fall for Scam Calls  
            and Emails Posing as IRS  

Scammers and cyberthieves continue to use the IRS as bait. 
The most common tax scams are phone calls and emails from 
thieves who pretend to be from the IRS. Scammers use the IRS 
name, logo, fake employee names and badge numbers to try to 
steal money and identities from taxpayers.  

Taxpayers need to be wary of phone calls or 

automated messages from someone who 
claims to be from the IRS. Often, these 

criminals will say taxpayers owe money and 
demand payment right away. Other times, 
scammers will lie to taxpayers and say they’re 
due a refund. The thieves ask for bank 
account information over the phone. The IRS 

warns taxpayers not to fall for these scams.  
   Below are several tips that will help filers 
avoid becoming a scam victim.  

IRS employees will not:  
- Call demanding an immediate payment. The IRS won’t call 
taxpayers if they owe taxes without first sending a bill in the 

mail. Demand payment without allowing taxpayers to question 
or appeal the amount owed. Demand that taxpayers pay their 
taxes in a specific way, such as with a prepaid debit card. Ask 
for credit or debit card numbers over the phone.  

- Threaten to contact local police or similar agencies to arrest 
taxpayers for non-payment of taxes.  

 - Threaten legal action, such as a lawsuit.  

If taxpayers don’t owe or don’t think they owe any tax, and 
they receive an inquiry like this, they should:  

Contact the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration. 

Use TIGTA’s “IRS Impersonation Scam Reporting” web page to 
report the incident.  

Report the incident to the Federal Trade Commission. Use the 
“FTC Complaint Assistant” on FTC.gov. Add "IRS Telephone 
Scam" to the comments of your report.  

In most cases, an IRS phishing scam is an 
unsolicited, fake email that claims to come from 

the IRS. Some emails link to sham websites 

that look real. The scammers’ goal is to lure 
victims to give up their personal and financial 
information. If the thieves get what they’re 
after, they use it to steal a victim’s money and 
identity.  

For those taxpayers who get a phishing email, 
the IRS offers this advice:  

Don’t reply to the message.  

Don’t give out your personal or financial information.  

Forward the email to phishing@irs.gov. Then delete it.  

Don’t open any attachments or click on any links. They may 
have malicious code that will infect your computer.  
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  

Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 

happened on  “This Date in History” 

Here are a few interesting items from the past  

few weeks:  

February 7: 
1795   the 11th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution, 

dealing with states’ sovereign immunity, was ratified. 

1817   America’s first public gas street lamp was lighted 

in Baltimore at the corner of Market and Lemon streets (now East Baltimore and 

Holliday streets). 

1904   a fire began in Baltimore that raged for about 30 hours and destroyed 

more than 1,500 buildings. 

1962   President John F. Kennedy imposed a full trade embargo on Cuba. 

1964   The Beatles arrived at New York’s John F. Kennedy International Airport to 

begin their first American tour. 

1971   women in Switzerland gained the right to vote through a national 

referendum, 12 years after a previous attempt failed. 

1984   space shuttle Challenger astronauts Bruce McCandless II and Robert L. 

Stewart went on the first untethered spacewalk, which lasted nearly six hours. 

1986   Haitian President-for-Life Jean-Claude Duvalier (doo-VAHL-yay’) fled his 

country, ending 28 years of his family’s rule. 

2009   A miles-wide section of ice in Lake Erie broke away from the Ohio 

shoreline, trapping about 135 fishermen, some for as long as four hours before 

they could be rescued (one man fell into the water and later died of an apparent 

heart attack).  
 Birthdays: 
 Actor James Spader turns 59 

 Singer Garth Brooks turns 57 

 Actor Eddie Izzard turns 57 

 Comedian Chris Rock turns 54 

 Actor Ashton Kutcher turns 41 

 Actress Deborah Ann Woll turns 34 

 NBA player Isaiah Thomas is 30 

February 13: 
1633    Italian astronomer Galileo Galilei arrived in Rome for trial before the 

Inquisition, accused of defending Copernican theory that the Earth revolved 

around the sun instead of the other way around. (Galileo was found vehemently 

suspect of heresy, and ended up being sentenced to a form of house arrest.) 

1861   Abraham Lincoln was officially declared winner of the 1860 presidential 

election as electors cast their ballots. 

1943    during World War II, the U.S. Marine Corps Women’s Reserve was 

officially established. 

2009   A $787 billion stimulus bill aimed at easing the worst economic crisis in 

decades cleared both houses of Congress.  

2013   beginning a long farewell to his flock, a weary Pope Benedict XVI 

celebrated his final public Mass as pontiff, presiding over Ash Wednesday services 

inside St. Peter’s Basilica at the Vatican. 

2017   President Donald Trump’s embattled national security adviser, Michael 

Flynn, resigned following reports he had misled Vice President Mike Pence and 

other officials about his contacts with Russia.  

2017    President Donald Trump’s personal attorney, Michael Cohen, said he had 

paid $130,000 out of his own pocket to a porn actress who claimed to have had a 

sexual relationship with Trump 

 Birthdays: 
 Actress Kim Novak is 86 

 Actor George Segal (“Just Shoot Me”) is 85 

 Actor Bo Svenson (“Walking Tall”) is 78 

 Singer-bassist-actor Peter Tork of The Monkees is 77 

 Actress Carol Lynley is 77 

 Actress Stockard Channing is 75 

 Talk-show host Jerry Springer is 75 

 Actor David Naughton is 68 

February 20: 
1792   President George Washington signed an act creating the United States 

Post Office Department. 

1907   President Theodore Roosevelt signed an immigration act which excluded 

“idiots, imbeciles, feebleminded persons, epileptics, insane persons” from being 

admitted to the United States. 

1942   Lt. Edward “Butch” O’Hare became the U.S. Navy’s first flying ace of World 

War II by shooting down five Japanese bombers while defending the aircraft 

carrier USS Lexington in the South Pacific. 

1962   astronaut John Glenn became the first American to orbit the Earth as he 

flew aboard Project Mercury’s Friendship 7 spacecraft, which circled the globe 

three times in a flight lasting 4 hours, 55 minutes and 23 seconds before 

splashing down safely in the Atlantic Ocean 800 miles southeast of Bermuda. 

2009   The Dow Jones industrial average ended the week at 7,365.67, the lowest 

level in more than six years. 

2017   Canadians Tessa Virtue and Scott Moir became the most decorated figure 

skaters in history, capturing the gold medal in ice dancing on Day 11 of the 

Winter Olympics in South Korea. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actor Sidney Poitier is 92 

 Actress Marj Dusay (”Guiding Light”) is 83 

 Actress Sandy Duncan is 73 

 Actor Peter Strauss is 72 

 Model Cindy Crawford is 53 

 Singer Brian Littrell of the Backstreet Boys is 44 

 Actor Michael Zegen ( “Boardwalk Empire”) is 40 

 Singer Rihanna is 31 

February 27: 

1801   the District of Columbia was placed under the jurisdiction of Congress. 

1911   inventor Charles F. Kettering demonstrated his electric automobile starter 

in Detroit by starting a Cadillac’s motor with just the press of a switch, instead of 

hand-cranking. 

1922   the Supreme Court, in Leser v. Garnett, unanimously upheld the 19th 

Amendment to the Constitution, which guaranteed the right of women to vote. 

1960   the U.S. Olympic hockey team defeated the Soviets, 3-2, at the Winter 

Games in Squaw Valley, California. (The U.S. team went on to win the gold 

medal.) 

1991   Operation Desert Storm came to a conclusion as President George H.W. 

Bush declared that “Kuwait is liberated, Iraq’s army is defeated,” and announced 

that the allies would suspend combat operations at midnight, Eastern time. 

1998   with the approval of Queen Elizabeth II, Britain’s House of Lords agreed to 

end 1,000 years of male preference by giving a monarch’s first-born daughter the 

same claim to the throne as any first-born son. 

2009   The Rocky Mountain News ceased publishing after nearly 150 years in 

business. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actress Joanne Woodward is 89 

 Actor Timothy Spall (”Sweeney Todd,” `’Enchanted”) is 62 

 Actor Adam Baldwin (TV’s “Chuck”) is 57 

 Actor Grant Show (”Devious Maids,” `’Melrose Place”) is 57 

 Actress Kate Mara (”American Horror Story”) is 36 

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this 

afternoon, like Jay and his friends will be 

doing…..and Singer Josh Groban comes in, 

we hope that you will buy him a “You Raise 

Me Up” drink, as he is 38 years old today.     
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What:  9-hole golf tournament using 

             illuminated golf balls. 4-man team 

             scramble. Shot-gun start. 
 

Where:  Delray Beach Golf Club 

                2200 Highland Ave. 

                Delray Beach, FL 33444 

                (561) 243-7380 
 

 When:   March 9th, 6:00 pm 
 

 

  Cost:    $60.00 per person  
                 ($240 per team) 
                Includes golf balls, glow sticks,                 
                food and one mulligan per person.                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sponsor Board: Instead of being a hole  
sponsor, you can advertise your business 
on our sponsor board.  $20.00 per business. 
 

Contact:  Bob Barcinski, (561) 704-2780 

 

Misc. Info:  Bring a small flashlight. Limited 
to 18 four person teams. If you sign  up and 
don’t show, you still owe!  No Refunds! 

      Registration Form 
Registration for the foursomes are due  
by March 4th. 

                   Name                               Phone # 
Player 1 
___________________________________________ 

 

Player 2 
___________________________________________ 

 

Player 3 
___________________________________________ 

 

Player 4 

___________________________________________ 

       All Players Must Sign Waiver on Back of  
                       Registration Form! 
 
Sponsor Board cost $20.00. Please attach your 
business card with payment. 
 

Sponsor’s Name:     
              ___________________________________ 

 

 Phone: ___________________________________ 
 
                 Please make checks payable to: 

“Delray Beach Kiwanis” 

and mail to 

PO Box 7083 

Delray Beach, FL 33482-7083 
 

All proceeds go to support  
Delray Beach Kiwanis Children’s Programs 

 

Thank you for your support! 

     14th Annual Delray Kiwanis  

  Night Golf Tournament  

                    Registration Form   

                                                                 

                                                                                               Benefitting Kiwanis Children’s Charities            



    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  9 

 

The 

               
     

 

  If you have something for the newsletter,  
please send it to  Scott Youngberg   
via E-mail:  esysy@att.net      

                    ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 

9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

  Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       (Answers on Page 10) 

       

     Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

    Little Johnny comes downstairs 

crying.  

His mother asked, "What’s the 

matter now?" 

"Dad was hanging pictures, and 

just hit his thumb with hammer," 

said little Johnny through his 

tears.  

"That’s not so serious," soothed his mother.  

"I know you are upset, but a big boy like you shouldn’t 

cry at something like that. Why didn’t you just laugh?" 

"I did!" sobbed Johnny. 

 

 

    Little Johnny was crying one day, and his dad asked 

him why.  

'I've lost five cents,' sobbed Johnny.  

'Don't worry,' said his dad kindly.'  

Here's five more for you,' At this Johnny howled louder 

than ever.  

'Now what is it ?' asked his dad.  

'I wish I'd said I'd lost ten cents!' 

    Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

  Answers.......... 
1) Crap - 57 people were killed or 

never found. It is also estimated to 

have killed 7,000 big game animals 

and 40,000 salmon. 

2) Crap - It is kitchen fires. 

3) Fact - 20% lighter to be exact. 

4) Crap - Reference books agree 

that the damage was done well before Napoleon was in 

Egypt. Besides weather the Turks got to it in the 14th 

Century and in the 18th century it was shot at by the 

Mamaelukes who ruled during that time. Napoleon 

actually brought scholars along with his troops to the 

area to actually study the artifacts of the region. 

5) Crap - The original was made with iron girders and 

overlaid with a copper sheath. 

61) Fact - chocolate contains theobriomine, which, in 

sufficent quantities, is toxic to dogs. 

To steal ideas from one person is plagiarism.  
To steal from many is research.  

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  

Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 

Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 

Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2018-19  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                          Poly Lat  
 

        2018-19  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                       Steve LeBlanc  
            Email: stephenjohnleblanc@gmail.com  

        2018-19  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      (open) 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Clive Daniels Furniture Store Upstairs  
       1351 NW Boca Raton Blvd  
       Boca Raton  (NW Corner Glades Road & NW 2nd Ave) 
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon 
       New China Buffet 
       5841 Lake Worth Road 
       Greenacres 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2018-19  President:  Winifred Holland  
               Email: Winnieh1024@gmail.com  
        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

               

           International  

    President’s Corner  
             Poly Lat 
      President of Kiwanis International              
 
       See You In June

   Now halfway through our Kiwanis 

year, many of our districts are holding mid-year meetings 

where members get a taste of the education Kiwanis has to 

offer. 

 It's good to regroup and assess progress on our goals. We 

refocus on membership and growth, recognition, celebration and 

continuity. By keeping continuity in mind, we are reminded that  

success without succession is a failure! 

 Kiwanis prides Itself  on providing a variety of  educational 

opportunities to broaden us individually and as an organization. 

If you are looking for more after the mid-year meetings, or if 

your district does not hold them, make plans now to attend our 

great Kiwanis International convention In June at Walt Disney 

World's Resort, Florida 

 This year we are planning nearly 90 education workshops that 

will set up your clubs and districts for greater success.  There 

will be programs on membership, effective communications and 

training for positional leaders such as club president and 

lieutenant governor. Learn how to make the most from our 

corporate partnerships, such as literacy awareness with our 

Penguin Random House/ Scholastic alliance. 

 At the convention, we'll give ourselves a pat on the back for 

the positive effect we've had in communities. You can return 

home With a refreshed spirit and tell your neighbors about the 

Impact of Kiwanis through our fellowship, service and Signature 

projects. 

   After recognizing our accomplishments comes raising the bar 

for the future. How much better could  Kiwanis serve children if 

we had more members? Served more hours? Gave more 

donations to the Kiwanis Children's Fund? 

 l Will be honored to meet and listen to the man who has 

inspired me and our 2018 19 Kiwanis year: Jim Collins, author 

of "Good to Great." Jim's business principles are guiding us as 

we take Kiwanis from good to great.  Jim will be our opening 

speaker on Thursday, June 26. 

   After convention business, we can celebrate our successes 

and socialize at Poly's Patio, our own 

special gathering place at Walt Disney 

World® Resort. Registration is now 

open at Kiwanis.org/convention/2019. 

I hope you'll Join me in Florida for a 

memorable convention experience! 

Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 
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The 

       From Our Photographer’s    

        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two 

giving us some great memories from recent 
meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


